Freedom of Information Act 2000 – waste management 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.
You asked:
Noting - http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/documents/g8065/Public%20reports%20pack%20Thursday%2005-Apr-2018%2017.30%20Overview%20Select%20Committee.pdf?T=10 and the fact that your waste and recycling service has been outsourced to Biffa can you please provide details of their absence rates for operatives (excluding office support staff)
Specifically, the number of the workforce, the number of total days lost due to ill health and specifically mental health/stress and musculoskeletal disorders (shown separately) for 2015/16 and 2016/17?

Please provide details of the contact between LCC and Biffa regarding the waste and recycling contract,

Please provide details of the accident/ ill health information.
(I) required and provided prior to the contract
(Ii) provided to by council over the past 2 financial years 2015/16 2016/17

Details of who specified the collection method (council papers)

Answer: 
Workforce head count for Biffa: 173

Accident/ill health information required under the contract:
· Monthly Health and Safety report detailing accidents and dangerous occurrences reportable under RIDDOR.

· Health and Safety Training records available for inspection by the Council.

· Maintenance of risk assessments.
Accident/ill health information provided to the Council over the past 2 financial years (2015/16 and 2016/17):
· Total accidents - 36 (2015/16)

· Total accidents - 33 (2016/17)

· Daily Safety, Health, Environment and Quality (SHEQ) reports.

· Summary information at monthly contract review monitoring meetings.

Details of who specified the collection method (council papers) can be accessed via the following link:

http://www.cabinet.leicester.gov.uk/documents/s26274/Kerbside%20recycling%20cabinet%20report%2020-06-2011.pdf
This therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain i.e. the Council’s website.
To provide the total number of days lost due to ill health, specifically for mental health/stress and musculoskeletal disorders for the last 2 financial years would exceed the cost limit.
Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450 (18 hours). This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

Biffa Leicester does not record this in a reportable format.  It would mean a manual trawl of every employees’ record to extract the data which it is estimated to take over 37 hours.
This is therefore a refusal notice under the provisions of Section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 
Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

